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Acting Administrator Lightfoot:
NASA has long played a crucial role in the United States space enterprise. The nation has looked to NASA to play a leading role, whether it was Apollo 11’s flight to the moon that won the space race, the wonderful science enabled by telescopes like Hubble, or enabling the creation of new industries with programs like Commercial Crew. Congress is focused on helping our nation maintain leadership in space, and ensuring that NASA has the resources it needs to address national goals.  
One area of concern for our country, and therefore the Congress, is the threat of Near-Earth Objects. Should one of these asteroids impact the earth, the effects could be devastating, including enormous loss of life. Therefore, identifying potential asteroid threats is a high priority, and NASA needs to continue to play a large role in these activities. Some activities currently exist related to this, but we do not believe those will be enough.  
We believe that NASA needs to prioritize and fully fund the Near-Earth Object Camera (NEOCam). NEOCam represents a prime opportunity to significantly improve our NEO detection capabilities. Additionally, it will also acquire targets for future natural resource extraction that could provide economic benefits. These outcomes are in the best interests of NASA, the citizens of the United States, and the global community as a whole.
We request that NASA provide the full requested funding for NEOCam in the coming years. We understand that total program costs for Phases B-D are expected to be $450 million, in real year dollars. The bulk of the funding would be focused on the three upcoming years: $70 million in FY18, $130 million in FY19, and $120 million in FY20. The annual expenditures drop significantly after FY20. We ask that NASA place the funds into the operating budget for each of these years to ensure the success of NEOCam.
Our offices are committed to seeing this program become a reality, and we are here to work with you to make it happen. We look forward to collaborating with NASA in the coming months and years to ensure the success of NEOCam, as well as other activities.
Respectfully,
XXX
